
Montgomery Township 
Community & Recreation Center Advisory Committee  

Meeting Minutes 
November 9, 2016 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Community & Recreation Center (Mont 
CRC) Advisory Committee was held Wednesday, November 9, 2016 at the Montgomery Township 
Community and Recreation Center.  The members of the Mont CRC Advisory Committee in attendance 
included: Tony Ruggieri, Karin Bayer, Ally Gaylord, Audrey Schrader, and Thomas Alesi.   Also present 
were: Robert J. Birch, BOS Liaison, Stacy Crandell, Assistant to the Township Manager, Matt Reimel 
Mont CRC Program Director, and Floyd S. Shaffer, Community & Recreation Center Director 
 
Regular Meeting 
 
Call to Order: Committee Chair Ruggieri called the meeting to order at 6:30pm 
 
Approval of Minutes:  
 
On a motion by Mr. Alesi and a second by Mr. Gaylord the minutes of the October 12th, 2016 meeting 
were unanimously approved. 
 

Public Comment:  There was no public comment. 
 

Old Business/New Business  
 
Mr. Shaffer presented to the Committee a detailed overview of a new membership fee structure for the 
MontCRC.  A summary of the rates is below: 
 
Proposed Membership Fees 2017 
Annual Memberships  

             Township Residents   Non-Residents  

Individual Adult $200.00 $260.00 
Individual Youth <18 $120.00 $170.00 
Individual Senior 62+ $120.00 $170.00 
Household (Up to 5 Members) $400.00 $525.00 
Household of 2< 62 $350.00 $475.00 
Senior Household of 2>150.002 $200.00 $275.00 

Three Month Memberships  

    Township Residents   Non-Residents  

Individual Adult $60.00 $75.00 
Individual Youth <18 $45.00 $66.00 
Individual Senior 62+ $45.00 $66.00 
Household (Up to 5 Members) $126.00 $150.00 
Senior Household (2 > 62) $60.00 $75.00 
Household (2) under 62 $102.00 $126.00 

 

 



Daily Memberships  

     Township Residents   Non-Residents  

Adult 18+ $6.00 $10.00 
Youth <18 $5.00 $6.00 
Senior 62+ $5.00 $6.00 

 

College Student Memberships  

    Township Residents   Non-Residents  

1 month (Winter) $20.00 $25.00 
2 months (Longer Winter) $35.00 $40.00 
3 months (Summer Break) $50.00 $60.00 

 

Corporate/Business Memberships     

5 Employees or less 10% Discount per Annual Membership 
6-15 Employees 15% Discount per Annual Membership 
16+ Employees 20% Discount per Annual Membership 

 
On a motion by Audrey Schrader and a 2nd by Karin Bayer, the membership fee recommendation for 
2017 was unanimously approved.  The proposal will be sent to the Board of Supervisors for action.  
 
Discussion Items 
 
The remainder of the meeting involved discussion and updates on the following topics: 
 

1)  Final discussion Of the Focus Group report that was presented on …. 
 

2) Mrs. Schrader and Mr. Shaffer discussed the delay in creating a Holiday Tree Lighting 
ceremony until 2017.  
  

3) Mr. Ruggieri commented on the importance of reaching out to annual membership holders 
that are expiring during the month of January 2017.  It is important that members (especially 
pre-sale purchasers) are well informed about renewal and pricing for the upcoming year. 
 

4) Mr. Ruggieri also suggested that the Mont CRC put together a “welcoming packet” for all 
members who join during the New Year and beyond.  The information packet would 
basically be a ”who”, “what”, “when”, “where”, and “how” publication of the Community 
Recreation Center.  

 
Adjournment: 
 
There being no further business, Mr. Gaylord made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Alesi seconded, and the 
meeting was adjourned at 7:19 pm.  The next meeting of CRC Advisory Committee will take place on 
Wednesday, December 14, 2016 at 6:30PM.   
 
Submitted by: 
 
Floyd S. Shaffer  
Community & Recreation Center Director 


